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L.D. 988 

DATE: ~ lOf ~oo' (Filing No. s- 5'3 ) 

STATE AND LOCAL GOVERNMENT 

Reported by: 

Reproduced and distributed under the direction of the Secretary 
of the Senate. 

STATE OF MAINE 
SENATE 

120TH LEGISLATURE 
FIRST REGULAR SESSION 

COMMITTEE AMENDMENT "fJ" to S.P. 277, L.D. 988, Bill, "An 
Act Relating to the Celebration of Veterans' Week" 

Amend the bill by striking out everything after the enacting 
clause and before the summary and inserting in its place the 
following: 

. Sec. 1. 1 MRSA §139 is enacted to read: 

§139. Veterans' Week 

Each political subdivision and school administrative unit is 
encouraged to celebrate Veterans' Week during the week, 
commencing on a Sunday and ending on the next following Saturday, 
within which November 11th, Veterans' Day, occurs. The 
celebration may include recognition of the contribution of 
veterans of the United States and the military service to the 
foundation of freedom. The celebration may also include public 
proclamations, appropriate parades and ceremonies and the 
introduction of curricula in school systems recogn~z~ng the 
efforts of veterans and their contribution to our way of life. 
During this week, schools may provide an opportunity for 
convocations and assemblies and in such instances shall make 
efforts to invite veterans and others to speak on the subject and 
to cooperate with local veterans' organizations and groups in the 
celebration of Veterans' Week.' 

SUMMARY 

This amendment makes the celebration of Veterans' Week 
permissive and encourages municipalities and schools to observe 
the holiday with appropriate activities. 
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